
EX112. KERBSIDE RECYCLING COLLECTION

The Executive considered a report recommending acceptance of a tender for the
provision of kerbside collection services together proposals for the collection of
Absorbent Hygiene Products (AHPs) and bric-a-brac.

The current contract for the provision of kerbside collection services will expire on 2
May 2015. Tenders were invited for four lots: –

lot 1: Collection of Fortnightly Box and Weekly Food; Monday to Friday, 8am
to 4pm
lot 1A: Collection of Fortnightly Box and Weekly Food; Monday to Sunday,
8am to 8pm
lot 2: Collection of Weekly Box and Weekly Food; Monday to Friday, 8am to
4pm
lot 2A: Collection of Weekly Box and Weekly Food; Monday to Sunday, 8am
to 8pm

Bidders were also invited to highlight additional material which could be collected as
part of the service, including AHPs and bric-a-brac.

The  report  summarised  the  evaluated  bids  for  each  lot  together  with
recommendations.

Decision

The Executive agreed:-

(1) to accept the tender submitted by FCC Environment (UK) Limited for lot
1A, in the sum of £6,082,216, for the seven years of the contract from 4
May 2015 to 3 May 2022;

(2) to accept the proposal by FCC Environment (UK) Limited to collect the
additional material of Absorbent Hygiene Products (AHPs) and Bric-a-
brac for an additional £10,081 per annum (the total contract value will
therefore be £6,152,783); and

(3) to note that, should the proposal to collect the additional material be
accepted, officers will present a report at a future meeting with a
collection methodology.


